DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL

REPORT TO THE DDA, JULY 11, 2007

CAC Chair, Ray Detter reported:

The Downtown Area CAC devoted last night’s meeting to a broad discussion of the current status of the A2D2 process as well as a review of the progress, or lack of progress, in the many development projects that have been proposed for the downtown.

As a group we have already expressed our position that we do not want any A2D2 Zoning change recommendations approved until we have moved forward with approval of  a Design Guidelines review process to accompany them. The Design Review Consultants for A2D2 will hold a public meeting on Thursday, July 26, 7:00 pm. at the Michigan League.  We plan to be there and we are urging others to attend as well.

You already know of the CAC’s strong support for the Ann Arbor Art Center’s concept and plans for 415 West Washington as the nucleus of a future visual and performing arts center in the downtown.  We are committed to supporting the project as the best use of the 415 West Washington site.  Eventually, the visual arts, theater, dance, music and literary arts could have a unified facility that would create a vibrant central location for the arts. 

The CAC plans to do everything we can to make this project happen, including lobbying all groups, City Council, DDA, and others to cooperate and participate in a project that will improve downtown and add to the identity and vitality of our community.

In relation to that commitment, I was present at the last DDA Partnership Committee meeting where the possibility was raised of putting “temporary” parking at the 415 West Washington site until the City Council decides what is to be done with the property and puts together an RFP to make it happen. The argument was presented that such a temporary parking lot would provide security for the buildings at 415 West Washington. My reaction to the Partnership Committee discussion was negative.  I feared that the temporary parking might slow down the process of City Council coming to a decision and preparing an RFP for the future of the site. 

The best security for the building at 415 West Washington is to urge the City Council to move ahead with an RFP for the site.  Representatives of the Old West Side, as well as the Greenway indicate the concern of both these groups. We know that several Council people are already in favor of the possible use of 415 by the Art Center.  We think it is important to keep the city moving on making permanent use of this historic property.

The CAC intends to lobby the Council as well as other groups to swiftly develop an RFP.  If any temporary parking is put on that site we must be sure it is temporary.  A time limit should be set that encourages a more permanent and beneficial use.  We do not want to develop a parking constituency at that site that might make us less eager to move ahead with an RFP. If parking is added it should be very temporary-- perhaps fixed in time to the length of time that it will take City Council to go through the RFP process and have public meetings on the best future use for the property.       

